CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Act Sub-Committee

held on Tuesday, 4th May, 2021 as a Virtual Meeting via Microsoft Teams

PRESENT

Councillors S Davies, M Goldsmith and L Smetham

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE

Nashwan Fazlani- Legal Officer
Helen Davies- Democratic Services
Kim Evans- Licensing Officer

Observing:
Stephen Medley- Daley- Legal Officer

ALSO PRESENT

Lee Wainwright- Applicant
Chris Butcher- Local Resident, Objector

22

23

24

APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
RESOLVED- That Councillor Mark Goldsmith be appointed as Chairman.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

APPLICATION FOR A PREMISES LICENCE AT THE CAR PARK &
BEER GARDENS AT THE VALE INN, THE VALE, 29-31 ADLINGTON
ROAD, BOLLINGTON, SK10 5JT

The Sub-Committee considered a report regarding an application by Lee
Wainwright for a premises licence under the Licensing Act 2003 in respect of
Premises Licence at the Car Park & Beer Gardens at The Vale Inn, The Vale, 29-
31 Adlington Road, Bollington, SK10 5JT together with objections and support.

The following attending the hearing and made representations with respect to the
application:

o the Applicant; and
¢ 1 local resident objector.

After a full hearing of the application and in accordance with the rules of
procedure, the Chairman of the Sub-Committee reported that after taking account
of:



The Secretary of State’s Guidance under section 182 of the Licensing Act
2003;

Cheshire East Borough Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy;

the four licensing objectives (namely the prevention of crime and disorder,
public safety, the prevention of public nuisance, and the protection of
children from harm) and the steps appropriate to promote them; and

All the evidence, including the oral representations made at the meeting
and the written representations of interested parties.

The following course of action had been agreed:

RESOLVED:

That the application for a Premises Licence be GRANTED as outlined in the
application with the additional conditions:

‘The Premises Licence Holder must keep an incident logbook of
complaints made pertaining to noise nuisance in which the DPS or other
authorised officer must record the following information in respect of such
complaints; the name and address of the complainant, a summary of the
incident, the date and time it occurred and the steps taken to resolve it.
The incident logbook or relevant entries from it must be made available for
inspection to a Licensing Officer or Police Officer upon request within 72
hours’; and

‘The inside of washrooms on the Premises MUST NOT be visible from
nearby residential property.’

The Licensing Act Sub-Committee granted the application but subject to the
following modification of its operating schedule:

Sale and Supply of Alcohol
Monday to Sunday 12.00 to 21:30

The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 11.11 am

Councillor Mark Goldsmith (Chairman)



